Phutai
Approximately 400,000 Phutai people live
across three countries in Southeast Asia:
Laos1 (154,000), Vietnam (150,000) and
Thailand2 (70,000). Phutai may also live
in south-west Yunnan Province, China. A
number of Phutai refugees were granted
asylum in the USA. A small community has
lived in the Los Angeles area since the late
1970s.

Each Phutai village in Thailand has one or
more female shamans, called moi yau. They
are responsible for mediating between the
Phutai people and the spirit world. During
certain times they go into trances and give
messages from the spirit world or from the
Phutai ancestors. The moi yau are both
feared and highly respected by the Phutai.

Many Phutai in Vietnam, and to a lesser
degree in Laos, remain animists, with
minimal Buddhist inﬂuence.4 Buddhism is
stronger among the Phutai in Thailand, but
worldwide only about 50 per cent of Phutai
people identify themselves as Buddhists.

vast majority of Phutai people, however,
have never heard the gospel. Their strong
sense of community often results in the
Phutai being resistant to change and
outside inﬂuence. Consequently, few have
ever broken away to follow Christ.
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